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Dear Parents / Carers,  
 
The Local Authority and all schools in Cambridgeshire want children in the 
county to have the best possible educational outcomes. We are reviewing all 
areas of how schools perform to ensure that this aspiration is met.  
 
In line with government expectations, the Local Authority firmly believes that 
for pupils to progress and achieve their full potential they need to have a good 
level of school attendance.  Regular school attendance gives your child the 
best possible start in life from the time they start in reception. Children who 
frequently miss school are far more likely to fall behind with their work across 
the curriculum, and thus fail to reach their true potential.  
 
Children who arrive late at school, after the attendance register is closed, are 
deemed to be absent from school. Therefore, it is equally important for 
children not to be late for registration.  Missing 10 minutes a day equates to 
6.3 days of school lost over the year.   
 
In Cambridgeshire the attendance data for the academic year 2016/2017 
shows that there were 3201 primary school aged pupils and 3217 secondary 
school aged pupils who were persistently absent from school (i.e. they 
attended school less than 90% of the time). To address this all schools in the 
county have put in place robust attendance management strategies and will 
make a referral to the Local Authority where attendance fails to improve.  
 
The Government also encourages local authorities to use enforcement action 
to address irregular school attendance, unauthorised term-time leave, 
including family holidays taken during term time and late arrival at school. 
Where necessary and appropriate we will issue Penalty Notice fines and 
pursue prosecutions through the Magistrate’s Court.   
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I realise that the vast majority of parents support their child’s attendance at 
school as they recognise the significant impact this can have on their child’s 
education and their life chances. We hope you will continue to support us by 
not planning a leave of absence during term time and ensuring your child 
attends regularly and is not late for school.  
 
Further details on school attendance can be found here -  
https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/children-and-families/schools-
&-learning/education-your-rights-and-responsibilities/non-attendance-and-
the-law/ 

 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 

Jonathan Lewis 
Service Director - Education 
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